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TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS
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DATE: 2018 April 19
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71130 20
Edmonds Town

Centre Area 5

SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO DELEGATION

7465 GRIFFITHS DRIVE

EDMONDS TOWN CENTRE PLAN

PURPOSE: To respond to a delegation requesting support for
development for the property at 7465 Griffiths Drive.

a high density residential

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT a copy of this report be sent to the property owner of 7465 Griffiths Drive
and to Terra Special Projects Ltd. for information.

REPORT

1.0 BACKGROUND

On 2018 February 27, the Planning and Development Committee received a delegation
consisting of Mr. Hugh Forester, of Terra Special Projects Ltd. who was seeking support,
contrary to the adopted Plan designation, to permit a high-density development on the subject
site. A specific request was made for the City to consider a change to the community plan to
permit the construction of a thirty-seven storey market residential tower using the RM5s District
(at 5.0 FAR) adjacent to an eight-storey non-market residential building (at 1.9 FAR). Arising
from that discussion, the Committee requested that staff provide further information regarding
the site within the context of the Edmonds Town Centre Plan.

This report responds to the Committee's request for further information, and provides
background on the site's context within the currently adopted Community Plan.

2.0 PROPERTY DESCRIPTION AND COMMUNITY PLAN CONTEXT

The subject property is located at the northwest comer of Rumble Street and Griffiths Drive, has
an area of approximately 2,941.83 m^ (31,665.6 sq.ft), and is currently occupied with an older
light-industrial building (see Sketch #1 attached). The property is split-zoned M2 General
Industrial Districtand M5 Light Industrial Districtand is designated for low-rise muhiple family










